
Joe Andrezik with salmon caught
while fishing at 
EPIC  Angling Adventures, Safari Camp
in Alaska

February  2019
Volume 21, Issue 2

Charter Club 

Club Meeting
Thursday,  February 21
Northwest Recreation Center
6:00 Fly Tying and Social Hour
7:00  Nick Streit will make a presentation on
planning fly fishing trips to New Mexico and 
Southern Colorado

https://epicanglingadventure.com/alaska-wilderness-safari/
https://www.google.com/maps/@30.335213,-97.7541726,17z


Officers:
President
Shawn Riggs

Vice President
David Gaines 

Treasurer
Jim Robinson

Secretary
Phil Dopson 

Past President
Matt Bennett
Conservation
Matt Bennett

Education
Mike Morphew 

Merchandise
Scott Kerrigan 

Membership
Jon Creed  

Newsletter
Nils Pearson 

Outings
Dave Bush 

SKIFF
Dave Hill 
Manuel Pena 

Webmaster
Brandon Rabke

Directors at Large
Doug Kierklewski
Jeff Hoelter

To contact officers:
Info@AustinFlyFishers.com

ment shutdowns and stalemates over build-
ing a wall along our southern border, that 
those who represent us in Washington have 
come together and done something that we 
can all agree is long overdue and we should 
be proud of this accomplishment.  

“We do not inherit the earth from our ances-
tors; we borrow it from our children.”  I have 
always been fond of this thoughtful quote 
about the environment.  As a parent of three 
children who mean the world to me, I am al-
ways wondering about what sort of planet I 
am leaving them and what our Earth will look 
like to their children and their children’s chil-
dren.  I think about what steps I can take to 
ensure that they get to live on a clean and 
sustainable planet and enjoy its beautiful and 
awe-inspiring places along with the creatures 
that inhabit them.  I believe that this legisla-
tion is a step in the right direction but we defi-
nitely have a long way to go and should stay 
the course when it comes to protecting our 
natural resources for generations to come. 

President’s Message  Shawn Riggs
I read this past week that the Natural Resources 
Management Act had passed the Senate with 
bipartisan support: 92-8.  It should pass the 
House this month and the White House is ex-
pected to sign the bill into law soon afterwards.  
This is a monumental deal for our country and 
the men and women who enjoy the great out-
doors.  The Act contains provisions that will 
positively affect every single state in our na-
tion.  Some of its provisions include expanding 
National Parks and Wilderness Areas by over a 
million acres, improving fish and wildlife habitat 
across the country, increasing access to pub-
lic lands for anglers and hunters, and the Wild 
and Scenic Rivers Act which will protect such 
iconic rivers as the Yellowstone, North Umpqua 
and Elk Rivers.  The Rivers Act will ensure that 
the vital spawning sites of various fish species 
will be protected by designating more than 250 
miles of new wild and scenic rivers.  

One of the most important pieces of the bill is 
that it will permanently fund the Land and Wa-
ter Conservation Fund.   This will ensure that 
there are funds to conserve irreplaceable lands 
and improve recreation opportunities through-
out the nation into the foreseeable future at no 
cost to the taxpayer through oil and gas drill-
ing revenues it receives.  The Land and Water 
Conservation Fund has had great success and 
broad support from many stakeholders includ-
ing landowners, lawmakers, conservation orga-
nizations, and government officials and will no 
doubt continue to do tremendous work. 
This will be one of the most significant pieces 
of conservation legislation created in years and 
brings to mind some of the sweeping conserva-
tion policies that our 26th President Theodore 
Roosevelt championed for in the early 1900s.  
Roosevelt created five national parks, pre-
served 234 million acres of wilderness and was 
a true environmentalist.  I have always been a 
huge fan of Theodore Roosevelt with his bigger 
than life persona and though he had his flaws, 
his passion as a wilderness warrior cannot be 
denied.

The Natural Resources Management Act may 
not be perfect but overwhelmingly it should be 
considered a win for the conservation of Ameri-
ca.  Rejoice my fellow anglers that even in these 
uncertain times with past and looming govern-

Financial Report 
by Jim Robinson

1/1/2019 to 1/31/2019
Begin Bal. Checking  $17,583.33*
Income:
Total Income                             $0.00
Disbursements:
Earthlink                               $127.29
Chris Jackson                       $150.00
Total Disbursements            $277.29  
Net	                                  ($277.29)
Unencumbered:                 $8,880.69
Encumbered Funds:
Casting for Recovery        $1,047.52*
SKIFF                                $7,377.83
Ending Bal-Checking      $17,306.04*
**Includes $3,063.18 received on Jan 2 from 
Paypal



Nick Streit was born into somewhat of a fly fishing dynasty.  His father, Taylor started guiding anglers in Northern New Mexico in the late 
70’s and has literally wrote the book on fly fishing New Mexico.  His Uncle Jackson, likewise, owns and operates The Mountain Angler 
in Breckenridge, Co and has authored the book Fly Fishing Colorado. 

Getting into the family business at an early age, Nick was guiding fisherman before he was old enough to drive them to the river, and 
by the age of 17, Nick was a member of the U.S. fly fishing team that took second place in the World Championships in Wales.  After 
college, Nick followed his father’s footsteps to such fly fishing destinations as the Bahamas and Argentina.  He also ventured out on his 
own for a brief stint guiding in Alaska.  But the call of his home-waters could not be denied, and in 2004 Nick, along with his wife Chrissy, 
opened the Taos Fly Shop (in the same location his father had the store in the 80’s).  The shop has grown from its humble beginnings 
and is now Northern NM’s premier Fly Shop.  In 2012, Nick- along with longtime friend and fellow guide Ivan Valdez, purchased The 
Reel Life, a fly shop and guide service in Santa Fe.   

Nick now spends the majority of his time running his two businesses, guiding and instructing classes.  In the winter, he hosts group trips 
to Argentina.  Nick also enjoys photography and his work has been featured in publications such as Southwest Fly Fishing and New 
Mexico Magazine.

Nick has also done considerable volunteer work for conservation groups like Trout Unlimited and the Wildlife Federation.  In recent 
years, Nick was the driving force behind the Red River Habitat improvement project, which raised nearly 1 million dollars for habitat 
restoration on the Lower Red River.  

If not at work, Nick is usually camping, hunting of fishing in the woods somewhere with his wife Chrissy and their two children, Taylor 
and Christian.   

February Presentation 
Planning fly fishing trips to 
New Mexico
and Southern Colorado

https://taosflyshop.com/flyguide/main
https://thereellife.com/flyguide/


Fly Fishing the Alaskan Peninsula   
by Joe Andrezik

 Last summer, Jay Lindholm and I vis-
ited Epic Angling and Adventures Sa-
fari Camp on the AlaskanPeninsula. We 
were on the Pacific side of the peninsula 
at about the level of the western margin 
of Kodiak Island. There were a total of 
nine fishers in our group. Our trip was 
the last week of August and by luck, the 
tide schedule was perfect for our fishing. 
The weather improved after our first day 
and was very conducive for our fishing. 
The silver salmon run had begun about 
a week before our arrival and was in full 
swing during our visit. We fished the es-
tuary in front of camp in the mornings. 
Usually, the bite slowed between1:00 
and 3:00. We broke for lunch and a rest. 
Fishing would pick up again after din-
ner and evening fishing was again very 
good during the falling tide. But, one had 
to share the water with the bear (in the 
morning, they usually fished earlier than 
we and more inland). On a rotating ba-
sis, some of us would venture out with 
the guides to fish the rivers further in-
land. This is where we would catch many 
Dolly Varden as well as salmon.
On our last two days, we took helicop-
ter flyouts to the adjacent eastern and 
western valleys to fish their rivers. Our 
last day, we fished rivers that had not 
been fished all season. Most of the fish 
had never seen a fly! The fishing was 



tremendous. We caught Silver, chum or 
pink salmon on about very third cast. Jay 
and I were the first in to these rivers and 
fishing was excellent near the landing 
site. We moved more inland to fish other 
streams and river branches as the new 
groups arrived. The other two groups 
stayed within 100 yards of the helipad 
because the fishing was superb.
The guides, camp and food were excep-
tional. As Jay and I reflected on our fish-
ing success we affirmed that we were ex-
cellent skilled fishers. Then again, there 
were two fishers in our group who had 
not flyfished before and they were about 
as successful as we. Back to reality, we 
did confirm, that skills aside, this was the 
best week of fishing we had experienced 
in our lives. If you have the chance to 
visit Epic, I urge to do so. Put it on your 
bucket list!

Jay LIndholm

Joe Andrezik

Alaska cont.



First trip of 2019 yields 82 fish 
On a mild, foggy Saturday morning, 
February 2nd, AFF member Dave Bush 
and I welcomed aboard 8-year-old Jar-
rett Rowell for the first Soldiers’ Kids In-
volved in Fishing Fun (S.K.I.F.F.) trip of 
the 2019 season.

Jarrett had been patiently waiting for 
this trip since before Christmas, as foul 
weather forced two postponements.  Jar-
rett’s mom, Lesa Rowell, initially contact-
ed me after hearing of the S.K.I.F.F. pro-
gram from another mom at her church.
There was a silver lining to Jarrett’s 
cloud, however, in that on Sunday, 
January 27th, Jarrett’s dad, U.S. Army 
Sergeant First Class Matthew Rowell, 
redeployed to the United States from a 
split tour to Iraq and Kuwait as a field ar-
tilleryman.

The ambient temperature was about 
55F as father and son stepped aboard 
my boat at 7:30am on Stillhouse Hollow 
Reservoir, just west of Salado.  The res-
ervoir stood at 4.79 feet above full pool 
and was dropping fairly quickly, with a 

24-hour fall of 0.61 feet as the Corps of 
Engineers released 3,180 cubic feet per 
second of water through the dam.
After a safety talk, adjusting equipment 
for my guests, and a word of prayer, we 
headed to the fishing grounds strictly re-
lying upon GPS to navigate in the thick 
fog.

As we reached a main lake point, we 
deployed a pair of crankbaits to attempt 
some flat-line trolling for white bass.  In 
about 30 minutes of effort we got only 
one strike which resulted in a missed 
fish.

I had warned everyone that our first hour 
would likely be slow, as it typically is with 
foggy, calm conditions. Around 8:20 am, 
our luck changed when the lightest of 
ESE winds began to ripple the surface.  
This kicked off the morning white bass 
feed.  As white bass fed on threadfin 
shad from below, they drove bait toward 
the surface where ring-billed gulls dipped 
down to pick up dead and injured forage.
The white birds were tough to spot in the 
fog, but we got to them and confirmed 
the presence of fish with sonar.  The fish 

were tight to the bottom, but were ready 
to feed.

We all dropped 3/8 oz. slabs of my 
own design, equipped with a Hazy Eye 
Stinger Hook, to the bottom and used a 
“smoking” retrieve to tempt these active 
fish.  Young Jarrett went 5 for 5 on his first 
several attempts at the technique, each 
time landing a white bass between 12-13 
inches. As we three adults also hooked 
fish, we passed them off to Jarrett to reel 
in if he wasn’t already engaged with a 
fish of his own.

We fished three distinct locations over 
the 4 hour span of the trip, amassing a 
catch of 82 fish including approximately 
4 drum, 1 blue catfish, and the balance 
consisting of white bass.One of these 
fish is a pending lake record … but more 
on that when TPWD certifies the catch!!

As the trip concluded, we presented 
Jarrett with his own red tacklebox with 
an assortment of gear inside, a closed-
faced rod and reel, and a red, logoed 
S.K.I.F.F. ballcap, all provided by Dave 
Hill and Manuel Pena.

SKIFF Program by Bob Maindelle 

From left: U.S. Army Sergeant First Class Matthew Rowell, his 8-year-old son, Jarrett, and AFF’s 
Dave Bush landed 82 fish on the first SKIFF outing of 2019.



The following individuals who made presentations to our club in 2017/2018. Please follow the links to get 
more information on the services they provide.  You won’t be disappointed.

Marcus Rodriquez – http://livingwatersflyfishing.com/  Central Texas Guide
Capt. Billy Trimble  – http://trimbleflyfishing.com/  Fly Fishing Rockport/Texas Coastal Bend
Chris Johnson – http://livingwatersflyfishing.com/  Living Waters Fly Shop and Central Texas Guide
Pat Dorsey – http://www.bluequillangler.com/ Fly Fishing Colorado
Capt. Scott Hamilton – http://www.flyfishingextremes.com/  Fly Fishing Florida’s Atlantic Coast
Capt. Eric Glass –  http://www.captainericglass.com/ Fly Fishing South Padre Island
Kevin Stubbs  –  http://www.expedition-outfitters.net/ Fly Fishing the Devils River
Kevin Hutchison – http://hillcountryflyfishers.com/  Fly Fishing the Hill Country
Capt. Steve Soulé – http://www.theshallowist.com/index.asp  Fly Fishing Galveston
Jeff Davis – http://allwaterguides.com/jeff-davis/ Fly Fishig the lower Colorado River 
Jud Cole – http://centraltexasflyfishing.com/  Central Texas and Colorado
Capt. Rus Schwausch – http://www.epicanglingadventure.com/  Fly Fishing  Southwest Alaska

Club Sponsors

Brandon Rabke fishing the Nueces River



Brandon Rabke with bonefish 

Capt. Billy Trimble
Shallow Water Flats Fishing 

Texas Coastal Bend

http://trimbleflyfishing.com/
361-205-1266

Capt. Scott Hamilton
Fly Fish Jupiter, Florida

http://www.flyfishingextremes.com/
blueh20fly@aol.com

Club Sponsors cont.



Club Sponsors cont.

Hermon Bain
Fresh Creek | Bowen Sound | Joulters Cay  

Andros Island, Bahamas

http://www.hermonsandrosbonefishing.com/
242-471-6870

info@hermonsandrosbonefishing.com

Capt. Fred Lynch
Fly Fish Corpus Christi

http://www.flyfishcorpus.com/
(361) 533-4227

Pat Dorsey
Fly Fish Colorado

http://www.bluequillangler.com/
800-435-5353



12434 Bee Cave Road
Austin, Texas 78738
Phone 512-263-1888

Fax 512-263-2444
SportsmansFinest.com

The Arboretum
10000 Research Boulevard

Austin, TX 78759
(512) 795 - 8004
orvis.com/austin

ON YOUR NEXT 
FULL-PRICED
MERCHANDISE  
PURCHASE
OF $50 OR 
MORE

This offer is valid through 5/31/16 at the Orvis Austin 
retail store only. Valid on full-priced items only. Offer not 
valid on purchase of merchandise at orvis.com, or through 
outlet stores, sale events, or catalogs. Not valid with any 
other promotional offer. Limit one offer per customer, 
coupon must be presented for discount. No cash value. 
Offer valid on merchandise purchases only. Not valid on 
purchase of Gift Cards, guns, schools, or travel packages. 

Offer not valid on previous purchases.

172018

Club Sponsors cont.



Phone: 210-602-9284
email: kevinstu@msn.com

Kevin Stubbs
Expedition-Outfitters.net

Club Sponsors cont.

 

tenkarausa.com


